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From the Commander
Greetings,

It is July and we are excited for the upcoming All Unit’s Pig Roast on Sunday, July 7th,
starting at 4:30! We have sign-up sheets in the club for volunteers to let us know
which shifts and areas you can help contribute. Please note that anyone working in
the kitchen must have an up-to-date food handlers card. You can complete your
food handlers training online at Do it Right, Serve it Safe! (wa.gov).

The cost of our Pig Roast this year will be $25.00 which includes pork, your choice of
3 sides, cornbread and dessert. We will also have options to purchase double meat
and extra desserts. We look forward to seeing you all there. All units will be raffling
off prizes, come to take a look!

The Post was honored to award the following scholarships this year:
 Academic scholarship in honor of Pam Doerr of $1,000.00 to Milana

Schneider
 Academic scholarship in honor of Claude A. Rubeling of $1,000.00 to August

Moore
 Academic scholarship in honor of Claude A. Rubeling of $1,000.00 to

Elizabeth Ellie Wright
 Vocation Scholarship in honor of Bob Folk to Ava Berge
 Citizenship/Leadership medallion and $250 to Bethany Carter and Jefferson

Freeman

For those of you looking to contribute as Post members but are unsure where to
begin, please get a hold of me at (619) 459-7211. We are constantly looking for help
and we can have a conversation on what your skillset is and what would be a good fit.

With the busy summer started, be sure and take time to slow down and enjoy our
beautiful island! I look forward to seeing you all at our
event(s) or in the club. Our Post Executive Board
meeting will be on Wednesday, July 10th starting at
5:30 PM and Pancake Breakfast on July 28th.
.

Your Commander,
Angie Arreguin

https://www.foodworkercard.wa.gov/


**********************************************************************************

From the Lounge
Happy July everyone!!!!

A few new things to tell you about...
Starting this month we will be hosting a few fun events to keep things
interesting…

The first Tuesday of every month join us for a friendly game of poker. Prizes
for first, second, and third place. Cost is $20.00 to enter.

The 3rd Saturday of every month we will be hosting a pool tournament. Cost
is $10.00 to enter. There are sign up sheets for both of these events in the
lounge,

Every Tuesday in the lounge we will be playing a dice game, "Ship, Captain,
Crew. The cost is $1.00 per game and awesome prizes available to win....

As many of you know, we also hosted a "Swap Meet" in June. I want to thank
everyone who either were selling or buying, despite the forecasted weather
report I chose to ignore, we did amazingly well. We encountered rain, wind,
hail, sun and on the way home a rainbow...happy face. I will be organizing
another one in the forthcoming months. I will give you all plenty of notice.

Birthday night lands on Friday 26th. The theme will be hors d oeuvres. The
club will be providing a meat main course. (T.B.D.) Please bring your favorite
side or dessert.

4th of July will be regular hours for us.

Don't forget the Pig Roast on the 7th of July. I will see you there.

Cheers from the lounge,
Lori Gates
****************************************************************************************

Auxiliary News
Greetings!

I’d like to thank Patty and Connie for their service on the Auxiliary Executive
Board. Elections were held at our last meeting, Barbara Saul is our 1 st Vice,
Shelley Curtis our 2 nd Vice, Jasmin Cline our Secretary, Sue Kimple is
staying on as Treasurer, and Jo Ann Johannesen is our Seargent-At-Arms.
We’re looking forward to a great year of serving our Veterans and our Orcas
Community.

The Pig Roast is coming up on Sunday the 7th ! There is a sign-up sheet for
volunteer spots in the club. We have set-up and food preparation spots Friday
and Saturday, Sunday there are cashier, food window, kitchen, dessert table
and clean-up shifts available. Monday there are spots available to reset the
hall. We’re also asking for folks to make desserts for evening –



please drop them off between Friday evening and Sunday at 2:00.

Molina Stone, a junior at OISD is currently at Evergreen Girls State – thank
you to Shelley for making it happen! We’re excited to hear what she’s learned.
Scholarships were awarded at the Annual Celebration of Success – please
check out our display in the Hall for details.

Thank you to the Scholarship Committee for their hard work.
If you’d like an email or text reminder the day before, let me know. We’d love
to see more of you there and promise to keep it as brief as possible.

Katie O’Rourke
Auxiliary President
Orourke.katie@gmail.com
****************************************************************************************

From the Sons
Welcome to July,
This month is a busy couple weeks before we get to enjoy the summer. Our largest
three-unit fundraiser is taking place Sunday, July 7 with our annual pig roast. There
are plenty of things needed in the way of helping to make this a successful
fundraising event. There are sign ups for many different things at the post. There is
more information in the rest of the newsletter. You can also contact your squadron
leaders and they can get you the information of what is needed.

Congratulations to our $1,500 scholarship recipients: Scholastic Scholarship, Meg
Waldron; Allen Minnis Vo-tech scholarship, Andrew Garcia, Jim Passer Memorial
Scholarship, August Moore.

Other good news, we had a quorum of members at the meeting this month, so we
were able to get some business accomplished.

MEETING NIGHT HAS BEEN CHANGED. 3 rd TUESDAY at 6 pm. This night works
better for several members and will hopefully boost attendance. We do need your
help to keep the Squadron strong and moving
forward.

Rich Harvey
SAL Post 93
360-298-0532, lt29harvey@gmail.com

mailto:Orourke.katie@gmail.com



